ADDENDUM TO EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT
INTRODUCTION OF LOCAL VALIDATION CHECKLIST FOR PLANNING APPLICATIONS

  (DCES)

As the report sets out, a revised validation checklist has been created in order to provide applicants with clear guidance on information that must be included with the submission of planning applications. This includes national requirements as well as new ‘local’ validation requirements for Three Rivers.

The revised checklist was produced in accordance with Government guidance and has been subject to an eight week consultation period. It was agreed at the Council's Sustainable Environmental Policy and Scrutiny Committee meeting held on 19 July 2011 that it should be recommended to the Executive Committee that the validation checklist be implemented in the Development Management section with immediate effect. 

However, it should be brought to Members’ attention that the Planning Minister issued a statement on 29 July 2011 in relation to The Planning Guarantee and Information Requirements. He stated:

We recognise that in determining a planning application, the planning authority must have all the appropriate information available to it. One of the purposes of validating planning applications is to ensure that all the necessary information has been submitted. But applicants frequently complain that they are asked to produce information that is of only marginal relevance, and may be very expensive to produce. In The Plan for Growth, we committed to revisit our policy and guidance on the information that is submitted alongside planning applications. We want to focus on what is really necessary and cut out what isn't.

We would like to stimulate discussion about these issues, ahead of detailed consultation in the autumn. We are keen to hear from local planning authorities, applicants and other parties who are involved in or affected by the determination of planning applications.  
Whilst this is noted and the revised validation checklist is relatively lengthy, Development Management Officers still seek to agree formal adoption of the revised validation checklist. This is essentially due to the fact that the validation checklist is in accordance with the emerging LDF Core Strategy policies.

For example, it requires a draft Section 106 Agreement or Unilateral Undertaking to be submitted for all applications for residential development of one unit or more, which must include provision for 45% affordable housing and, where viability is an issue, a Viability Assessment and fee of £2000 to cover the cost of an external assessment. This is in order to achieve the requirements of Policy CP4 of the Core Strategy and the Affordable Housing SPD.
The validation checklist will therefore provide consistency with emerging local planning policy.

It should also be noted that the new Draft National Planning Policy Framework, which is out to public consultation until 17 October 2011, states in paragraph 59 that Local Planning Authorities should only request supporting information that is relevant, necessary and material to the application in question. The validation checklist is in accordance with this draft guidance.
Development Management Officers will have regard to any future Government statements and changing in national policy. As a consequence it may be that the validation checklist will need to be amended in the future.
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